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COSTS AND EXPENSES:

     Cost of goods sold and operating expenses                        126.6���� a6̀����1pē6ἀ��� 1‚p6ഃ:
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LONG-TERM OBLIGATIONS                                                                 70.0         70.0

POST EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS                                                              67.2         67.3

�                





NOTE C - ENVIRONMENTAL RESERVES

         The Company has a formal code of environmental conduct which promoi蝐�





LIQUIDITY
- ---------

         At September 30, 1996, the Company had cash and marketable securities
of $156.3 million. Since December 31, 1995, cash and marketable securities have
increased $7.5 million due to cash flow from O



Federal Courts.

CAPITALIZATION
- --------------

         Long-term obligations effectively serviced by the Compan�y



OTHER DEVELOPMENT
- -----------------

         The labor contract economic reopeners at the Empire, Hibbing Taconite
and Tilden mines were settled based on the pattern of the recent steel company
settlements. The contracts expire on August 1, 1999.

OUX



undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

                                       CLEVELAND-CLIFFS INC

Date November 13, 1996                 By /s/ J. S. Brinzo
    ------------------                   -------------------------------------
                                          J. S. Brinzo
                                          Executive Vice President-Finance and
                                          Principal Financial Officer
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                                  -------------

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
Exhibit
Number                                    Exhibit
- ------              --------------------------------------------------------                           ---------

<S>                 <C>                                                                                <C>
  4(a)              Admendment dated as of July 19, 1996, to the Credit                                Filed
                    Agreement dated as of March 1, 1995, among Cleveland-                              Herewith
                    Cliffs Inc, the banks named therein and the Chase
                    Manhattan Bank, as Agent
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Amendment may be delivered via telecopy transmission with the same effect as the
delivery of a manually execund









obligations hereunder except as expressly provided in Section 4.1(a). Without
limiting the generality of the foregoing, no right or interest under this Plan
of a Participant or Director (or any person claiming through or under any of
them)

                                       -7-

shall be assignable or transferable in any manner or be subj











in accordance herewith, except that notices of change of address shall be 
effective only upon receipt.

         4.3 FORFEITURE OF POST-RETIREMENT INCOME. No post-retirement income
shall be paid to any Participant or Surviving Spouse hereunder unless the
Participant agrees (i) to be available to the Company in an unpaid advisory
capacity on and after his Commencement Date, and (ii) not to engage in any
activity adverse to the interests of the Company. In the event the Participant
breaches such agreement, no further payments to the Participant or his Surviving
Spouse shall be made hereunder. Anything contained herein to the contrary
notwithstanding, the provisions of this Section 4.3 shall not apply in the event
of a Change of Control.

          4.4 GOVERNING LAW. The validity, interpretation, construction and
performance of this Plan shall be governed by the laws of the State of Ohio,
without giving effect to the principles of conflict of l ͠Control
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                      COMPUTATION OF EARNINGS PER SHARE            Exhibit 11

               CLEVELAND-CLIFFS INC AND CONSOLIDATED SUBSIDIARIES

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                                      (In Millions, Except
                                                                                        Per Share Amounts)
                                                                                        Nine Months Ended
                                                                                          September 30
                                                                                    ------------------------
                                                                                    1996                1995
                                                                                    ----                ----

<S>                                                                                 <C>                 <C> 
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